MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

October 24, 2016
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on October 24, 2016 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 8:05 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco

Commissioner




Peter Peluso

Commissioner




Tom Connors

Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Chief






Tom Quagliara

2nd Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Clerk




Frank Cuoco
District Counsel




Bill Glass
District EMS Supervisor



Scott Crosby

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve meeting minutes of October 3, 2016 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor

District Treasurer submitted Revenue & Expense Budget Analysis for review.

District held discussion with Board regarding moving forward with ADP Human Resources services.  Motion to approve entering into a month to month contract with ADP NTE $650 a month made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors opposed by Chairman Faracco.

Motion to approve Treasurer report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. Warrants and claims in the amounts of $41,466.37 & $27,157.61 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid

10/24/16

District Treasurer submitted Final Budget for the year 2017.

Motion made by Commissioner Connors 2nd by Commissioner Peluso
With all in favor to adopt the 2017 budget for the Islip Terrace Fire District in the amount of $2,647,130 which $2,577,130 to be raised by taxes and the Budget to be filed in the office of the Clerk of the Town of Islip, New York; approval unanimous.

Motion made by Comm. Connors 2nd by Comm. Maieli as follows, Whereas, the Board of Fire Commissioners has prepared the proposed 2017 budget; and Whereas, the Board of Fire Commissioners firmly believes that all expenditures provided for in the proposed budget are necessary and appropriate for the salary and welfare of the members of the fire department and for the benefit of the resident of the fire district; and this is necessary to override the property tax cap;

Be it resolved, that by the affirmative vote of at least three fifths of the Board of Fire Commissioners, a proposed budget for the 2017 budget year will be adopted that exceeds the tax levy limit of .68% as set by municipal law.  This resolution to exceed the property tax levy limitations applies only to the increase in the 2017 tax levy over the 2016 tax levy.




Yes 4; No 0; resolution adopted.                                         

Correspondence:

· Letter received from Chief regarding flags for Class A & B uniforms.  
BOFC requested more information including pricing and final number that needs ordering.

· Letter received informing BOFC Lt. Thomas Quagliara has met all the requirements and is re-qualified on 3-6-5 and 3-6-6.

· Request received from Chief for 23 members of department to attend the FASNY seminar being held at district 11/9/16 at $20.00 per person. Approved by the BOFC, but check will be approved with amount when Chief confirms how many members are attending.
· Letter received requesting the use of the meeting room for the annual Heather McNamara Blood Drive on 11/11/16.  BOFC approved

· Letter received regarding the need of a new HDMI cable in the meeting room.  District Clerk advised it’s a work in progress.

10/24/16

Correspondence continued:

· Request received for 6 members; M. Arthurs, A. Nadvornik, B. Hoffman, J. Hollborn, C. Knott and N. Guinta, to attend FASNY seminar at W. Babylon Firehouse on 11/14/16.  Motion to approve NTE $120.00 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor
· Discussion held regarding Inspection Dinner details.  Tabled
Discussion was held regarding Firefighters Equipment inspection.  

Discussion held with Chiefs regarding gear room being organized.

District Secretary:

· Advised the fence has been completed in the rear of district

· Advised the Legal Notice of Annual Election will be posted in local newspaper in November 10, 2016 edition.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

District EMS Supervisor:

· Submitted a quote for medical supplies NTE $222.55.  Motion to approve this purchase made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor

· Advised Narcan seminar date still pending.

· Advised the restock cabinet handle is broken and requested a replacement piece.  Motion to approve NTE $70.00 to replace broken handle on restock cabinet made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

· Advised that all shifts are consistently being covered for ambulance service

· Requested to hire 2 per diem EMS employees.  BOFC approved

· Advised tourniquet training will be set up with Comm. Connors

Motion to approve the purchase of 7 tickets to the Islip Town Assn. of Fire Districts on 11/11/16 at a price of $75.00 each NTE $525.00 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

10/24/16

Comm. Maieli:

· Advised Deus out for repair

· Advised we have all the batteries that were requested

· Held a discussion with 2ns Asst. Chief Hollborn regarding tips and nozzles 15/16” 

· Discussion held regarding trucks being set up exactly the same way.
Chief Hollborn explained that the truck were 99% exactly the same way and will work on the other 1%.

· Discussion held regarding 1 loop and the need for a double loop 3-6-2

· Advised vehicle maintenance board up and operational

· Advised that he will let the Chief know when they can go together to look at brush truck

· Advised brackets for the walls are in
Comm. Peluso:

· Reminded the Chiefs on the 11/1/16 deadline regarding OSHA compliant

· Advised that beginning January 2017 that a deus list be submitted every 3 months 
· Held a discussion regarding fire prevention list that was submitted.  Comm. Peluso asked for an scaled down itemized list be resubmitted for approval

· Advised the BOFC looking into 2017 Tahoe for new upcoming Chief

· Advised we received thank you letter from PKS KIDS

· Advised we are adding 3 optimum lines in to act as backup to Verizon

· Garage door at sub-station

· Advised Deus out for repair

Chairman Faracco held a discussion with Chief Hollborn regarding work order that was submitted

Chairman Faracco held a discussion regarding the trucks being set up exactly the same way.  Chief Hollborn explained that the trucks were 99% exactly the same way and will work on the other 1%.

10/24/16

Request made for two (2) vouchers NTE $150.00 for Department meeting and Yaphank Drill.   Motion to approved two vouchers NTE $150.00 each made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.
Discussion held regarding signal 8 Safety Conference 10/29/16.

Comm. Connors advised Chief Hollborn that the deus list submitted was inadequate and to please correct and resubmit.

Comm. Connors held a discussion regarding 1 loop and the need for a double loop on 3-6-2.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:25 p.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

